Barton Springs
Edwards Aquifer

CONSERVATION DISTRICT

November 15, 2016
Sent via certified mail and email

Wet Rock Groundwater Services, LLC
Attn: Kaveh Khorzad

317 Ranch Rd 620 South, Suite 203
Austin, TX 78734

RE:  Staff Administrative Completeness Review of a Temporary/ Regular Production Permit
Application submitted by Needmore Water LLC to obtain a Regular Historical Production Permit to
produce from an existing Middle Trinity Well for Agricultural Use.

Dear Mr. Kaveh Khorzad:

The above referenced application and the subsequent additional information have been
received, reviewed and n determined to sufficiently address the information requirements in
accordance with District Rule 3-1.4(A). Therefore, the application is determined to be
administratively complete as of November 15, 2016.

Please note that the next step in your application process is to publish public notice no later than
December 1, 2016. To facilitate you in publishing a notice, | have enclosed instructions that
describe the District’'s notice requirements. Once you have received this letter of an
administratively complete determination, appropriate notice must be provided within ten (10)
business days pursuant to District Rule 3-1.4(B)(2), which states:

“..Applicants shall publish notice not later than ten (10) business days after receiving an
administratively complete determination from the General Manager or the General Manager’s
designated representative.”

After submitting the notice for publication, please contact our office to provide the publication
date, proof of publication, and to ensure that all notice requirements are met. The publication of
the notice initiates a 20-day public comment period that begins the day after the date of
publication. Please note you must comply with District Rule 4-9.13 to request a hearing on the
application. If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me by phone at
(512)282-8441 or by e-mail at vescobar@bseacd.org .
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Sincerely,

John Dupnik, P.G
General Manager

Enclosures:
e |[nstructions for Public Notice
e General Manager’s Preliminary Decision — Needmore Water LLC Well D Permit
Application

GC:
Needmore Water LLC
3500 N. McColl Rd
McAllen, TX 78501

Ed McCarthy

Jackson, Sjoberg, McCarthy & Townsend LLP
711 West 7th Street

Austin, Texas 78701

Bill Dugat

Bickerstaff Heath Delgado Acosta LLP
3711S. Mo-Pac, Suite 300

Austin, TX 78746
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